Department of Transportation

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING

THE INTENT OF THIS OPEN HOUSE IS TO CONTINUE COMMUNITY INPUT
CONCERNING THE IMPROVEMENTS FOR ALL TRANSPORTATION MODES TO
OCEAN BOULEVARD (US ROUTE 1A)

The meeting will be held at:

SEASHELL COMPLEX BANQUET ROOM
180 OCEAN BOULEVARD
HAMPTON, NH
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2023
1:00 PM TO 5:00 PM

Members of the community are encouraged to attend and participate at any time that is convenient
for them.

The purpose of this event is to present citizens and public officials with information regarding the potential
improvement options to the 3.3-mile Ocean Boulevard corridor between the Hampton Beach State Park
Driveway and High Street (NH Route 27). NHDOT also aims to solicit public input at the event to ensure
that project decisions meet public transportation needs and community goals and protect and enhance the
environment. The project may have an adverse effect on cultural or historic resources that are potentially
eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places. Individuals or organizations with a
demonstrated interest in the potential impacts to historic resources have an opportunity to become
Consulting Parties under Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act. Additional information

will be provided during the meeting.

The Public Open House will have improvement plans and other informational materials on display
throughout the afternoon. Project team members will be available to discuss the potential corridor and
intersection improvement options, answer questions, and collect feedback. In addition, there will be a
30-minute presentation at 3 PM to provide additional detail on the improvement options. Accordingly,
NHDOT assures that this project will be administered according to the requirements of Title VI of the
Civil Rights Act of 1964 and all related statutes to ensure nondiscrimination.

Any individuals needing assistance or auxiliary communication equipment due to sensory
impairment or other disability, should contact the Bureau of Right-of-Way, NHDOT,
PO Box 483, Concord, New Hampshire 03302-0483 — TDD Access Relay NH 1-800-735-2964.
Notification for the need of assistance should be made at the earliest convenience. B

THE PUBLIC IS INVITED AND ENCOURAGED TO PARTICIPATE
For information visit the NHDOT’s Project Website: htips://www.nh.gov/dot/projects/hampton40797/
HAMPTON
40797




